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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE
2817 CANAL STREET
RTA BOARD ROOM, SECOND FLOOR
NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2018 AT 9:00 A.M.
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharon Wegner, Commissioner Laura Bryan, Commissioner Fred Neal, Jr, Commissioner Mark Raymond, Commissioner Earline Roth and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

AUGUST 16, 2018


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Neal seconded to approve the minutes of August 16, 2018.  Verbal Motion 18-072 was approved unanimously.

COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
Commissioner Wegner reported that during the last board meeting on August 28, 2018, Brenda Holmes requested another bus stop at North Prieur for the #80 Desire/Louisa coming from Gentilly. The Operations team is looking at both North Prieur and Tonti for opportunities to improve stops on the Louisa / Desire line. Ms. Holmes also mentioned that she’d like to see additional buses on the #39; she says the buses are overcrowded now that school is back in session. The Board of Commissioners has approved service to Ochsner Hospital on the #39 Tulane; this expansion of service will increase the number of buses servicing the line. Ms. Holmes also asked if additional service would be added on the #65 to accommodate people going to the Universoul Circus. On the scheduled days of the Universoul Circus the Operations Road Supervisors will monitor ridership using real-time data from the CAD/AVL system and will be prepared to add extra service as needed for the Circus. 

Commissioner Wegner reported that the operations staff, along with all other RTA staff, did a wonderful job preparing for and addressing inquiries as Tropical Storm Gordon approached. It was a good test of our processes and practice for our staff. As a reminder, we are still in hurricane season and it’s important to be prepared and stay informed. 

Commissioner Wegner reported that we are thrilled to have launched the RTA and JeT Regional Ride this past Sunday the 9th. This is a great step for a more regional system and we thank everyone for their hard work in getting this new product launched. The Regional Ride is a $6 a day pass and can be used on RTA buses and streetcars and JeT buses. You can purchase the Regional Ride on RTA and JeT buses, RTA streetcars, RTA ticket vending machines and on RTA’s GoMobile app. This is a great step toward a more regional system and we thank everyone for their hard work in getting this product launched. 

Commissioner Wegner reported that the operations team is continuing to place more of our new bus stop signs on lines around the city. Beginning this week, we are adding new signs on the 80 Desire/Louisa, 84 Galvez, 32 Treme/Leonidas, 88 St. Claude, 90 Carrollton, and 91 Jackson/Esplanade. This new type of sign piloted on five lines in the city and we are now expanding to the rest of the system. 
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 
TRANSIT ASSET MANAGEMENT PLAN 

Adelee Le Grand presented the report on Transit Asset Management Plan and the report can be found in the Operations Committee Meeting folder.


In response to Commissioner Neal, Adelee Le Grand stated that the Strategic Mobility Plan Goals were tied into the Transit Asset Management Plan and the Transit Asset Management Plan were policies that were already established.

In response to Commissioner Neal, Adelee Le Grand stated that there was a 5 Year Capital Plan and a Long Term Capital Plan and when you go beyond 5 years for a Capital Plan it becomes very difficult to identify funding sources.


In response to Dr. Munster, Adelee Le Grand stated that the Transit Asset Management Plan would identify all the assets and determine when the buses should be replaced; the plan includes a matrix that includes the useful life of each vehicle. 

In response to Dr. Munster, Adelee Le Grand stated that the funding sources would come from a variety of resources that would include grant money.

Adelee Le Grand stated that the Transit Asset Management Plan was not a funding plan but a plan that states investments that the authority needs to make that’s connected to priorities needed to move forward. 

Adelee Le Grand stated that transit agencies were making requests from the federal government for funds for different assets and there was no way for the federal government to determine if that was the best way to spend federal dollars and the federal government came up with the Transit Asset Management Plans as the best way to standardize the approach.

Dr. Munster stated that the Board has consistently asked for a bus replacement program that would put into place a mechanism by which the buses would be replaced and that needs to be addressed. 


Commissioner Neal stated that at the next Operations Committee Meeting he wanted to have a copy of all the plans and how all the plans will be funded. 

Adelee Le Grand stated that the Transit Asset Management Plans was not a funding plan but a list of all the RTA Assets and their useful life. 
Fixed Route – August
· There were 1.8 accidents per 100,000 miles on Fixed Route.
· On Time Performance was 80% for the month of August 
· Miles between Road Calls were 7,453
· Boardings Per Hour were 21.5 
Streetcars - August
· There were 2.9 accidents per 100,000 miles
· On-Time Performance was 74% 
· Miles Between Road Calls were 52,521
· Boarding Per Hour were 35.6
In response to Commissioner Neal, Brendan Matthews reported that there were less accidents around the City where infrastructure was repaired. 
Ferry – August 
· Ridership for the ferry was 77,498
· Scheduled trips: 3,774; Completed: 3,582 trips 
· 24 Trips Cancelled No Fault
· 192 Missed Trips

· 95.52% Reliability 

Brendan Matthews reported that Ferry Professionals from Sweden and France came and visit the Ferry Operations to look at best practices.

Paratransit – August 
· There were 1.60 accidents per 100,000 miles

· On Time Performance – 85%

· Miles between Road Calls were 62,609
· Boarding Per Hour were 2.06
Brendan Matthews reported that the federal government approved funds for staff to purchase 13 Vans and 10 Lifts Buses and the delivery times of these vehicles would be sometime next year.

In response to Commissioner Tillery, Brendan Matthews reported that the ferry staff was in training with the new ferry boats.

CAPITAL PROJECT UPDATE
CANAL STREET FERRY TERMINAL 

Martin Pospisil reported that as requested by the FTA, the project team has been diligently working on a plan of action describing our suggested path on moving forward.  The plan has been reviewed internally and with the City of New Orleans.  Once approved, it will be submitted to the FTA for review.

Martin Pospisil stated that he and staff have been working along with Dr. Jared Munster and Commissioner Bryan with the City of New Orleans 
RIVERFRONT STREETCAR LINE SPECIAL TRACK REPLACEMENT

Martin Pospisil reported that he Bid Opening occurred on July 26, 2018 and there were only 3 companies in the U.S that can manufacture our Special Trackwork and meet the Buy America requirements set by the FTA.  Only one company submitted a bid and the bid was below the Engineer’s estimate and within budget but the bidder cannot meet our delivery requirements.


Martin Pospisil reported that a new Board Resolution would be presented to the Board giving the manufacturer 2 years to manufacture the rail.
ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE OCS POLES REPAIRS


Martin Pospisil reported that the bid opening was scheduled for September 11, 2018.
ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE DOWNTOWN LOOP TRACK PAVEMENT REPLACEMENT 


Martin Pospisil reported that that staff met with DPW and DPW requires that the construction not start until after Mardi Gras 2019 and staff was putting together the final package in order to request DPW’s official approval of the project and advertising for construction will be done at the end of 2018 so the project will be ready to begin construction immediately after the Mardi Gras.
ST. CHARLES STREETAR LINE ADA MODIFICATIONS – PRELIMINARY ENGINERING 


Martin Pospisil reported that Preliminary Engineering was completed and staff received a letter of No Objection from DPW and was hoping to receive a letter of No Objection from FTA so the entire package could be sent to the SHPO for review. 
A PHILIP RANDOLPH AND ENO FACILITIES – EXTERIOR ENVELOPE REPAIRS 


Martin Pospisil reported that bid opening was held on August 29, 2018 and 5 bids were received and the lowest bidder’s proposal was under the Engineer’s estimate and within our budget.  The procurement department was now evaluating the bidder’s compliance with all of the IFB requirements. 
NAPOLEON FACILITY RENOVATION

Martin Pospisil reported that there would be a Change Order for Landmark for the redesign of the roof from SHPO.   

ALGIERS FERRY TERMINAL REHABILITATION – SECTION 106 REVIEW (ENVIRONMENTAL) 

Martin Pospisil reported that the SHPO initiation letter and letters to consulting parties for the Algiers Ferry Terminal Cultural Resources Assessment Survey have been compiled and were sent to FTA on August 31, 2018. 
PASSENGER FERRY VESSELS

Martin Pospisil reported that the first vessel has been delivered and it currently was in the training and testing phases.  The second vessel was in fabrication and on target to be delivered in the 4th Quarter of 2018.

STATUS OF AUDUBON INSTITUE PROJECT – RIVERFRONT PEDESTRIAN BRIDGE


Martin Pospisil reported that this project was on hold. 
MARKETING REPORT:

Brendan Matthews reported that Candice Marti was traveling.
PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE REPORT
MEDIA RELATIONS
80 Total Media Mentions in August
· Publicity Value: $140,754
· Total Online News Publicity: $7.7 Million
· Total Local TV Publicity:  $181,001 
EARNED MEDIA HIGHLIGHT 

20
Regional Ride Coming in September
16
Route Extension to Ochsner 
Community Engagement/Interagency Relations

· Nine public and community outreach events in August 
· Audience: Riders, hospital patients & staff, parents & students, seniors, job applicants, children, and more
· GoMobile 2.0
· How to use the RTA’s system?
· Feedback on the RTA
· Transdev careers
· Safety guidelines for using public transit
· Hurricane preparedness

In response to Commissioner Roth, Taslin Alfonzo stated that staff has visited 12 schools and some schools asked the RTA to come back and visit several times and staff has visited 6 churches multiple times.

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS  

Brenda Holmes stated that the Elderly and ADA Passengers have a hard time getting up to exist the buses when the operations are going fast.

Brenda Holmes stated that she called the Ride Line this morning and no one answered the phones.


In response to Brenda Holmes, Dr. Munster stated that the Ochsner Extension as well as shifting Route Number 16 to all night would begin on September 30, 2018 and staff was currently talking to St. Bernard Parish regarding the RTA going into St. Bernard Parish and the RTA currently has no plans to extend a bus to Lakeside.


In response to Brenda Holmes, Brendan Matthews stated that Ochsner Extension was part of the new pick and it was a process to include this bus schedule in the pick.


In response to Brenda Holmes, Brendan Matthews stated that no one answered the Ride Line phones this morning because the building was evacuated because a car in the parking garage was on fire.


In response to Commissioner Neal, Brendan Matthews reported that there was software called WebPass that staff was trying to allow online booking and allowing passengers to pay for rides online and allow staff to track the vehicles but this was not currently available on smart phones.

Valerie Jefferson stated that at last month’s Finance Committee Meeting, a report was given that the Ferry was over budget and she wanted to know if that would affect anything else.


Valerie Jefferson said that Brendan Matthews stated a one of the meetings that the Broad Route was one of the heaviest traveled routes and she asked if this route would be adjusted.


Brendan Matthews reported that the Broad Line was constantly looked at and the service was adjusted accordingly.


Valerie Jefferson stated that the Broad Bus Route still has the same running time and nothing was changed for the new pick.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to adjourn the Operations and Administration Meeting on August 16, 2018 at 11:22 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 18-073 was approved unanimously.  

